St. Simons Island Rotary Club Board Meeting

11:30 a.m. July 14, 2009 in Sea Palms Green Room

Minutes

Present:  Brooke Pridmore, Stan Humphries, Chuck Cansler, John Matthews, Gary Schwartz, Mary Beth Wester, Wally Forsythe, Everett Millican, Chad Dixon, Bill Warren.

Absent: Jim Bruce, Wank Davis, Don Myers, Myra Hocutt, Allen Berry, Julian Flexer, Brian Peebles.
President’s Announcements:

A. District Governor Clyde Taylor wishes to meet with the Board at 11:30 a.m. on July 28 in the Green Room at Sea Palms.

B. We have received a STAR Foundation letter expressing thanks for our $500 contribution.

C. The District is holding a fund-raising raffle.  Tickets are $25 each or five for $100.  There are four travel prizes, each including air transportation and accommodations for two to Hawaii (first place has four people), Bermuda (second place), San Francisco (third place), and Santa Fe, New Mexico (fourth place.)

D. In reference to the above, our club, following tradition, is giving a gift to new District Governor (and our club member) Clyde Taylor .  For this gift, Clyde has suggested our club purchase five raffle tickets in his name.  These tickets will then be given as Rotobucks prizes, which we hope will increase Rotobucks participation.

E. Should the club have a credit card for paying recurring expenses?  Following discussion of the pros and cons, President Brooke said he will conduct an email poll on the topic.

Scheduled Topics

· The June Board minutes were approved on a motion by Chuck Cansler.

· The appointment of Chad Dixon as treasurer was approved on a motion by John Matthews.  This followed the resignation earlier in July of Treasurer Stan Humphries.  Stan wishes to actively participate in our accounting process but feels it is more transparent if another person serves as the day-to-day treasurer.  Stan then was appointed Assistant Treasurer on a motion by Everett Millican.

· Because Chad was named International Service Director for 2009-10, his appointment as Treasurer leaves a Board seat open.  President Brooke said he is talking to several people about that Director’s position and will advise via email.

· There was a discussion of the preliminary budget for2009-10.  Chad Dixon noted that our balance sheet is down from last year, with the need for movement of funds from a Money Market account to balance the budget.  But, Chad noted, the budget is not complete at this point.  He said he will email a final proposed budged to Board members.

· As part of the above discussion President Brooke noted that the budget is based on 115 active members, with an average of five members on Leave of Absence.  He said he hopes to get more funds this year from the club’s Veterans Walk project, including developing a publicity campaign to promote sales of the commemorative engraved bricks.  To that end, he said, John Parkins and Wesley Cox will join the committee to promote Veterans Walk.  He said flag sales also will be emphasized.

· In a budget-related matter, there was discussion of club members who are in arrears on their dues.  Four members were identified as being most seriously behind in their obligations.  The board has previously voted to publish in The Spray the names of those 60 days or more in arrears.  Past President Chuck Cansler suggested that we do one last “check” with the four members before publishing their names.  Chad Dixon said he will call them.

· The membership application of Paul Pieschel was approved on a motion by Chuck Cansler.  Paul is a senior consultant for Franchise Performance Group on St. Simons Island.  His spouse is Rayea.  David Medford is his sponsor.

Other

· Programs & Fellowship Director Gary Schwartz reported that programs are booked almost through November.  He said U.S. Sen. Saxby Chambliss has accepted an invitation to speak to the club on Sept. 1.  He also noted that he was passing out surveys at today’s regular meeting for evaluation of 2008-09 programs.  Results of that survey, he said, will be used in developing future programs.

· President-elect Wally Forsythe reported that our club made $13,675 in donations to local charities alone in 2008-09.

· President Brooke expressed concern about the cost of getting Directory photos made at The Darkroom, which charges $20 per photo.  Twelve new photos were taken this year at a cost of $240.  He said if a lot of people decided to get new photos in any given year it could pose a  financial burden on the club.  He suggested we explore ways around this problem.

· Sergeant-at-Arms John Matthews reported that meetings on Aug. 25 and Sept. 15 will be at Bonefish rather than Sea Palms.

Respectfully submitted:  Bill Warren, Secretary

